
 

Kitsap Aircraft Radio Control Society 

Meeting Minutes 

August 9th, 2011 
 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Visitors: None 
 
New Members: None  
 
Treasurer report: Read and accepted 
 
July minutes: Read and accepted 
 
Guest Speaker: Chuck McGuire 
 
Old Business: 
 

• Jeff had a meeting with Parks Deptment.  If anyone sees Jeff at the field this 
Friday, there will be NO FLYING while he is walking the field. 

 
• The C.A.P. appears to no longer be interested in further joint activities 
 
• Brian is going to talk to the local school district to see if we can generate some 

interest in young men and woman learning to fly RC aircraft. 
 
• Al talked about why there are no contests on Sundays. To avoid losing people 

who attend Sunday church services, it was decided to have all organized flying 
events on Saturdays. 

 
New Business: 
 

• Chuck McGuire has a new hobby shop in town. He used to fly large scale 
aerobatics competitively in the Southwestern USA. He's a retired Navy 
commander.  He currently has about 60% of his stock in place. 



 
Chuck sees the store as a partnership with the community.  If the store is not 
involved with the community and the community not involved with the store, then 
the store will not survive. His main supplier is Horizon Hobbies.  He also has a 
gaming room setup for gamers.  The room is also free for seminars. 
 
Chuck is up to speed on all types of radios, servos and receivers.  If you have any 
questions about RC equipment, he has the answers.  He is also very good at 
helping out beginners and he flies R/C helicopters.   Feel free to call him or email 
him. 

 
• The Blackberry Festival will be held on September 3rd.  Verlyn is in charge of it. 

We have three tents, a 42-inch TV monitor and lap top computers for R/C flight 
simulators.  Speak with Verlyn if you would like to volunteer to help out.  They 
will also be telling people to come to our flying field and watch us fly. 

 
• Jeff went on a ride with one of the little PITTS specials during Sea Fair 

aerobatics. They did six-in-a-row aileron rolls and an inverted loop. 
 
• Thank you to Jim and Denise for spending two days mowing the lawns. 
 
• The Port Townsend Museum tour will be postponed until October 8th. 

 
Show and Tell:  
 

• Verlyn showed the new Kitsap ARCS flyer. 
 
• Corky showed his WW-II aircraft.  It is half kit and half scratch built. 
 
• Jim showed his Cap 23 with an OS .91 engine. 
 
• Harvey showed his Decathlon and won the show and tell 

 
Quarter Drawing: Mike M. would have won the quarter drawing, but since he didn't put 

in anything tonight, he didn't win.  
 
Raffle Drawing: Al won the raffle. 
 
Next month’s meeting will be at the club house. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm. 
 
Minutes approved September 13, 2011. 


